Finance Council House Moving Meeting September 17, 2020 6:00 p.m. Via GoToMeeting App

Present via internet: Deacon Randy Altstadt, Deacon Richard Quistorff, Cheryl

Prososki, Mark Halbakken, Dave Shornack, and Doug Huebsch

Not Present: Pat Nordick, Tim Graff, and Lisa Hemmelgarn

Fr. Matt opened the meeting with a prayer at 6:00 p.m.

The topic of moving the house to a vacant lot the church owns over by St. Stanislaus instead of letting someone else purchasing the house and moving it was discussed. This way the parish could sell the house and dispense with some of the demolition cost that is in the budget for building the new school. Joe Esser Sr. has volunteered to coordinate the move and the renovation of the rectory after the move to prepare it for sale. Joe sent Deacon Randy a spreadsheet that showed the costs involved with moving and renovating the house. Moving the house could be a break-even deal, but it would still save the parish \$30,000 in demolition costs. Discussion was made about the positive message it would be by repurposing the house instead of destroying it.

The vote was unanimous to move forward with the project.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.